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	Subject:
	Madison Park Monthly Association Meeting

	
	Date:
	Monday, January 11th, 2010

	
	Time:
	7:30 p.m.

	
	Location:
	Wedgewood Baptist Church – Activity Center Annex –

	
	Presenters:

	
	Meeting Chair:  Martin Doss
	Attendee Count:

	
	Guest Speaker:  Pam  Brynarsky
American Red Cross
	33 members

1 CMPD officer

	
	
	

	http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/charlotte/madisonpk/

	Agenda:


Welcome:  Meeting brought to order by Marty Doss, President at 7:30pm
Crime Report – given by Officer Hairston covering the period from 11/9/2009 to 1/8/2010
NOTE:  Addresses where reported crimes occurred are denoted in the “hundred block of” the street.
a. 4500 Wedgewood Dr.  Damage to auto – Toyota Highlander (11/10)
b. 5000(?)Seacroft  Theft from auto – GPS taken (1/3 or 1/4)
c. 700 Seneca PL.  Theft of auto – Honda Accord (12/11)  [auto subsequently recovered]
d. 5000 Wedgewood Dr.  Front side door kicked in (no one at home) – electronic items taken, no suspect (12/17)

e. 1100 Montford   Breaking and Entering (12/18)

f. 900 Woodlawn Rd.  Front door kicked in, perpetrator confronted by resident, suspect left in a 1995 Mitsubishi (12/29, 11:50am)
g. 800 Cooper  Theft of auto – 2004 Kia, suspect known to victim, suspect charged (1/3, 3:30am-8:45am)

h. 4800 Murrayhill Rd.  Back door kicked in (victim at work) (1/5)
i. 400 Seneca Pl.  Indecent exposure incident, CMPD alert issued via e-mail same day (1/7) 
ON COLD WINTER MORNINGS, DO NOT WARM YOUR CARS UNATTENDED – THERE IS A TICKET WAITING FOR YOU!
Call 911 if you see suspicious persons in the neighborhood.  Officer Hairston reports that suspicious person calls are NOT coming into the division headquarters at anywhere near the expected frequency given the size of the neighborhood.

Note to residents:

If someone knocks at your door, answer it with the question “Who is it?” (through your locked door).  If their answer makes no sense, call 911 to report a suspicious person.  [See immediately above.]  Most likely, after giving you a weird story of explanation as to why they knocked at your door, they will leave.  You have proved to them that the house is currently occupied.
Guest Speaker Pam Brynarsky, Volunteer, Topic:  American Red Cross Disaster Preparedness

Overview:
The Red Cross is NOT a government agency. Everything is accomplished through donations.  For example, the United Way is a fundamental source of funding that supports the salaries of the professional staff: nurses, administrators, disaster preparedness coordinators, etc.  The needs of the Red Cross are straightforward:  our blood, our money and our time.  Take time out to go to the center on Park Rd and discover the opportunities which exist to volunteer.

Examples of services provided by the Red Cross of which you may not be aware:

Emergency transportation services to people on dialysis who may not have family to take them to their appointments.  Also, the Red Cross works with the military to get messages to and from family members.

Disaster Preparedness:  House Fire
The largest emergency disaster in terms of numbers of lives affected is house fires.  In one 31-day period, the local branch of the Red Cross responded to 27 house fires.  Upon discovering a fire: evacuate per your rehearsed plan, rendezvous at your planned location, call 911 and then think twice about how you might consider fighting a small fire.  When you’ve developed your fire plan, tell your neighbors.  In your plan, note what is below your second story deck.  Is there a glass-topped table or umbrella where you might be jumping?  Have a plan for your pets as well.  Is there a duffle bag handy where you can quickly stuff a cat or small dog?  Install a carbon monoxide (CO) detector.  [Consider one that has a digital readout as well as an audible alarm.]
Disaster Preparedness:  Power Outage
Winter storms, hurricanes, ice and tornadoes can disrupt electricity for extended periods of time.  When a power outage occurs, turn off appliances (especially stoves and ranges where you might have started cooking).  Keep the refrigerator door closed.  Remove drinks in order to reduce the frequency of opening the door.  Pull plugs if you have to.  And, consider installing surge protectors between computers and TV’s and electrical outlets.  Power surges that happen when electricity is restored can damage all sorts of sensitive electrical items.
Disaster Preparedness:  Overall

Be Red Cross Ready!  Have copies of important papers and prescriptions in a bag ready to go.  Answer the question for yourself, “What would I want to have access to on the way out the door?”  Equip that bag with cash, a medical kit and pet food.

Let your family know that you’re safe.  If a disaster happens, register on the Red Cross Safe and Well Website available through RedCross.org.  If you don’t have Internet access, call 1-866-GET-INFO to register yourself and your family.  For more information on disaster and emergency preparedness, visit www.RedCross.org/BeRedCrossReady.
Special Thanks to Diane Gunter & her family, especially Kendall and Tova, once again, for doing a great job with preparing and setting up for the Holiday Social.  [Take note that even Lamar’s recovery from knee replacement surgery at the time of the Social neither dampened their spirits nor slowed down their efforts.]  Thanks as well to four determined members who volunteered:  Vivian Moose for making the punch and bringing linens and Bernice Ledford for her help overall and Liz Wagner who picked up the poinsettias and Ingrid Lachner for her willingness to take on varied assignments and her attention to detail.  And, a really, really special thanks to all who stayed (or came back, i.e., Kendall Gunter) and helped clean up.  Dee, we saw you . . .  What a great kickoff to the holiday season!
Indebted Thanks to the following board members and officers for their service during 2009:
Ken Davis for leading the HOA in 2009 as President.
Sue Valentine-Plyler for serving as Treasurer for 2 years.
Matt Magnasco for serving two back-to-back two year terms as director.

Ken, Sue and Matt:  Thank you for living out and, also, being living examples of the motto of this Great State of North Carolina, “Esse Quam Videri.”  For you have shown by your service that you truly “ARE rather than to merely seem to be” servants of this community.  Thank you and bless you for stepping up and volunteering.
Your 2010 Board and Officers were recognized and introduced as follows:
Starting 1 year terms
President: Martin Doss

Vice President: Dee McCandlish (absent)
Secretary: Ted Peters

Treasurer:  Cheryl Furr

Starting 2 year terms
Director:  Ken Davis

Director: Jo Ann Means

Director: Sue Valentine-Plyler

Director: Bernice Ledford

On Year 2 of their two year term started in 2009
Director:  April Mays (absent)
Director: John Olsakovsky

All Office and Board Members can be reached via their e-mails on our web site under the heading contacts.  Marty Doss can personally be reached either at Madisonparkhoa@hotmail.com or Martydoss@aol.com.  [If you do not have e-mail, you can call Marty @ (704) 519-0677.]   Please use one or the other method when contacting Marty via e-mail.    The Madisonparkhoa@hotmail.com will be checked daily.

http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Madison_Park/contact_list
Luncheon at Strafford Richardson YMCA 12/16/09

Madison Park HOA board members were invited to attend 

The West Boulevard Community Roundtable hosted a Community Welcome Reception for Stratford Richardson’s new Executive Director, Mr. Anthony Walters, and showcased a photo exhibit from the 2009 Teen Civil Rights Tour* (see web link below). 

Attending from Madison Park were Martin Doss, Dee McCandlish, and John Olsakovsky.  The luncheon was very nice and we all enjoyed the Teen Civil Rights Tour presentation. It was very impressive.  Learn more at 

http://www.ymcacharlotte.org/stratford/programs/specialprograms/teens/civilrightstour.aspx
CDOT UPDATES:
In November, Digital Speed Limit “Awareness” signs were installed on the east and west bound lanes of Tyvola Rd. just before the beginning of the marked “school zone” in front of Smith Academy of International Languages.  Traffic calming funds held in escrow for Madison Park HOA by CDOT were used to purchase the signs.  As of this writing they appear to be doing their principal job of slowing down traffic.  Tree branches partially blocked the sight line of the west bound sign in front of 1801 Tyvola.   CDOT, Terry Von Cannon, made attempts in person and via mail to have the homeowner trim the tree that was obscuring the sight line as well as overhanging the sidewalk in the right a way.  CDOT noted on 1/8/2010 that they had spoken to the owner.  CDOT then turned the situation over to the City Landscape Management team to limb the tree up.   A timeline was not available.  [Note:  Sometime during the weekend prior to tonight’s meeting, the tree was trimmed up.]  Also, in an attempt to reinforce the message that the speed limit on west-bound Tyvola Rd. has changed from 45MPH (from Park Rd to Wedgewood Dr.) to 35MPH (from Wedgewood to South Blvd.), Marty Doss requested the installation of an additional 35 MPH speed limit sign.  A new 35MPH sign has been installed before the Seacroft intersection heading West on Tyvola. 
Numbered Bike Route Signs in Madison Park
In response to an inquiry from Marty Doss regarding the newly installed green and white numbered bike route signs on some of our local streets (with the further observation that several of these signs were installed on streets with no marked bike lanes), 

Ken Tippette, CDOT’s bike guy…replied on 12/09/09:
It is correct that these [streets] are recommended bike routes.  The City’s bicycle plan recommended the signing of a network of bike routes to help cyclists find their way around the city along low traffic streets such as Wedgewood Drive, and avoid dangerous major arterials with high volumes and high speeds.  It is part of a broader network currently of about 100 miles, which includes bike lanes on some major streets, signed routes and connections to greenways
Street Lights Baylor Drive & Grice Court
CDOT reported the following on 12/29/09 regarding residents’ efforts to obtain street lights on Baylor Drive and Grice Court.   (Refer to Old Business in the November 9th HOA minutes.)
Martin,

There were no problems with the postcard mailing. I have sent authorization to Duke Energy for the installation. It will probably be about 4 weeks before installation. The good news is that installation is definitely coming. Let me know if you have any questions. Thanks for your help!  Todd Huss 
Street Light Coordinator, Charlotte Department of Transportation

Murrayhill Road Sidewalk Project Update from an official Mayor and Council Memo #93 12.16.09

Staff Resource: Vivian Coleman, CDOT, vcoleman@ci.charlotte.nc.us
Plans for the Murrayhill Road sidewalk project are almost complete.  On December 2, City staff held a public information meeting to provide a project update and hear any additional input about design details.  Property owners along both sides of the street and the homeowners association were notified of the meeting. Approximately 13 citizens attended.

This project will be located entirely within the public right-of-way and will include the following street segments:

· Murrayhill Road between Woodlawn Road and Lamont Drive  

· The western portion of Wedgewood Drive from Murrayhill Road to Seneca Place
· Filling in a gap along the north side of Seneca Place between the school driveway and the school entrance 

This project has benefited from substantial public involvement over the past year and a half, including involvement of City Council members and several updates with residents.  In response to residents’ comments during the fall of 2008, staff was able to design the sidewalk to fit within the City’s public right-of-way. We reduced the typical planting strip width from 8-feet to 6-feet.  Further refinements to the design allowed us to reduce it again to 5-feet.  Staff also deleted a segment of the street on the eastern end of Murrayhill Road and added a segment along Seneca Place near the school.  Staff has worked diligently with the public to achieve the current design.  Nonetheless some residents remain opposed to the project.  
Staff will receive additional comments from residents and the homeowners association until December 18.  After that time, staff will update Council on the project’s status.
Note:  The HOA has heard no further official word.  Vivian Coleman with CDOT did inform President-elect Doss in Dec. 2009 that completion of the sidewalk project would now probably occur in the 1st quarter of 2011.  This is several months further delayed from the last official update that was provided in the fall of 2008.  At that time, completion was scheduled for the summer of 2010.   The HOA was unaware of the above mentioned sidewalk project meeting and did not attend.  Evidently, the notice was “lost in the mail.”  CDOT has stated that the HOA was on the mailing list. 
The board will continue to update the membership throughout the project with any changes or communications that officially come to the attention of the HOA.  

All stop at Wedgewood and Murrayhill 

The all stop is now up at the western intersection of Murrayhill Rd. and Wedgewood Dr.  And, a great addition to overall neighborhood safety it is. 

Proposed Possible Extension of Lamont through to Longwood, An Update
On 1/4/2010 Matt Magnasco with CDOT responded to President Doss
I received the final copy of the Lamont/Longwood feasibility study during Christmas week.  To make a street connection between Lamont and Longwood would require a very expensive bridge to avoid creating additional flooding problems and would require raising Wedgewood Drive by several feet in places.
 It is not feasible to do that.  There will not be a street connection here due to the property impacts.  A bike/ped connection, which can have a much less stringent design, is still possible, but there will not be a street.
President Doss contacted CDOT after he was contacted by a resident of Lamont concerned with this possible connection and an accompanying increase in traffic.   The resident was offering to head an effort to fight this proposal.  

Pine Needle Sale in Montclaire can Benefit the Madison Park HOA
Montclaire is having their annual pine needle sale.  They’ve invited the membership of the HOA to participate.  Montclaire will give Madison Park HOA 50 cents for every bale that is sold to residents in Madison Park.   Use the following link to print an order form.  Bales are long leaf pine @ $4.75 a bale.  You can have them spread for 1.75 each.   They are delivered at no extra charge.   President Elect of Montclaire, Emory Smith, can also be called directly at (704) 553-7399 to place orders.   Last day you can order is Feb. 22. 2010. http://docs.neighborhoodlink.com/resources/366040/4thAnnualPineNeedleSaleshortform.pdf?AWSAccessKeyId=0C2W8NMC9MHASRBVPN02&Expires=1262956977&Signature=gxEDBxFXqucAShaiEf6Ib64O2SM%3D
IF you use pine needles for your yard please consider buying them from the Montclaire sale so that we make a little money for the HOA. 

Area 196 Montclaire/Madison Park, an Update
President Nancy Mosier Dehart of Montclaire alerted President Doss that there were still issues with the old name of Quality of Life Study Area 196.  In 2008, the two associations had worked to change the name of Study Area 196 from “Closeburn / Glenkirk” to “Montclaire / Madison Park.”  The “old” (now, incorrect) name was still appearing on the website everyblock.com when accessing City of Charlotte crime stats on the website.  This is not a city sponsored or owned website.  The city corrected a similar problem on its own website Charmeck.org in October 2009 after the old name kept appearing on searches. 
Ms. Elaine Woods, City of Charlotte, sent the following e-mail to the City Manager and the Mayor Pro Tem on 1/4/10.

The issue raised by Mr. Marty Doss and Nancy M. Dehart concerning the neighborhood name change (from Closeburn/Glenkirk to Montclaire/Madison Park) on EveryBlock.com has been resolved.  I contacted Dan O’Neil of EveryBlock.com and worked with him to resolve this issue.  Mr. O’Neil also stated that they will continue to work on all the new neighborhood name changes on EveryBlock.com that are listed in the 2008 Quality of Life Study.  Note that we do not control Everyblock.com, but were able to work with them to change the neighborhood name as per the request.  I will follow up with Mr. O’Neil to ensure that these changes are made.  

 

If either of you have any additional questions or concerns, please don’t hesitate to contact me.  

 

 

Elaine Woods 
Neighborhood and Business Services
Community & Commerce
600 E. Trade Street , Suite 311
Charlotte, NC 28202
DO THE DUE
Please do pay your DUES and encourage your neighbors to do the same! 
Dues are 20 dollars for the entire year per household and are due Jan. 1st of each year.

You have 3 ways to pay your dues:

1. In person at an HOA meeting

2. 2. PayPal  http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Madison_Park/pages/366226
3. Or print application and send a check to Madison Park HOA 242432, Charlotte NC 28244 http://docs.neighborhoodlink.com/resources/366224/2010_Membership_Application.pdf?AWSAccessKeyId=0C2W8NMC9MHASRBVPN02&Expires=1262957999&Signature=sbeJlbnz4Gz5nYJsJQ8XdJBUYAs%3D
Your dues cover the monthly rental of the church annex for HOA meetings, expenses for events such as National Night Out, the HOA Spring Picnic, Holiday Social and programs as well as expenses associated with projects that the association works on over the year for our community.   The HOA operates as a non profit.   Please pay your Dues so that collectively we can all do the best job possible for our community.   
Identification Signs to Convey “Here Begins Madison Park”
As mentioned at the November 9th 2009 meeting, the HOA has the opportunity to move forward this year with Madison Park Neighborhood Identification Signs.  Focusing on just the streets on the perimeter of the neighborhood, Madison Park would need over 20 identification signs.  In order to cover the major intersections on Tyvola Rd. and Seneca Pl., the number of signs jumps to the mid thirties.

Research by President Doss:

“After the idea came up in November, I began to seek information.  CDOT, in the guise of Chip Gallup, stated that their department had changed their policy regarding these signs and now allows them upon their approval.  Neighborhoods must sign a contract for placement, design and approval and agree to pay all costs for design, fabrication, installation and maintenance.   The contract requires signs to be on ‘break-away’ poles.  I am assuming that this would be similar to the requirements for stop sign poles.  We have options on the placement of and types of signs to be installed. 
I spoke with Neighborhood & Business Services next to inquire about the possibility of obtaining a matching grant.  I was told that, with the right proposal and matching support, this was a possibility.  The 1st attempt to begin the grant process will be during the 1st quarter of 2010.  All work done prior to the contract being signed does not count as volunteer match. The application will be due by March 15th, 2010.  The contracts will not be signed until early May 2010.  There is a lot of leg work involved in preparing for a grant.  Unfortunately this type of grant project does not qualify itself for generating a lot of ‘volunteer-matching’ hours toward the project.  [That is why it is very important that residents DO THE DUE and pay their dues this year if they want to move forward with this project.]      
I also spoke with representatives of Colonial Village whose identification signs were photographed and featured in the November HOA minutes.  Those photos showed examples of signs attached to, and just above, the street name signs.  Councilperson, Patsy Kinsey, of District 1 gave me the representatives’ contacts for Colonial Village. Board members, Lisa Yarrow and Beth West spoke with me regarding the process they went through.  

They used Signs, Etc. on South Blvd. because that company does a lot of work with CDOT.  They also obtained a matching grant to help with the cost of the project.  The conversation I had with them was lengthy.  They gave me lots of advice along with a list of problems they encountered during the project.  One particular issue that cropped up was that the installation process had to be customized for many sign locations.  An ongoing assumption that the installation process atop any particular street sign would be essentially identical for every location proved to be faulty.  This added to the project’s overall cost at the last minute.”  -- Marty Doss, President –
At this point, several member voiced the idea of “Adopt a Topper” as a way to raise funds for the project as well as give some recognition to specific residents living at or near a suitable identification sign location.  If you would be willing to sponsor a topper let the HOA know at Madisonparkhoa@hotmail.com.  The toppers will run around 100 dollars each. 

611 E. Woodlawn, Vacant House
There was a post on the HOA discussion page regarding this vacant house.  Kirk Young in Code Enforcement is already working on this problem.  He is trying to secure the property and locate the owner.  CMPD also contacted President Doss to tell him that they are aware of problems and are working with Code Enforcement on the house. 
1813 Tyvola, Vacant House, An Update
The owner of this house has been identified.  Codes reports she plans to make needed repairs to get this home up to codes.  No details on where she has been the last 2 years.  I have requested codes ensure the boarded up structure is now registered since there is a 6 month limit on leaving a property boarded up.  Inspector Kirk expects the boards to be removed soon by the owner.
NEW BUSINESS
Treasurer’s Report:  The HOA currently has $1,276.56 in its account.  The HOA has 21 paid members for 2010.  If you have not already done so, please pay your 2010 dues – they are due each year, in January, but are accepted throughout the current year, renewing in January.  See “DO THE DUE” above.  [Note:  After the meeting rent was paid to Wedgewood Baptist Church in the amount of $150 for six months (January through June 2010).]
Sign up at MadisonParkhoa@hotmail.com to get our newsletters/minutes, CMPD alerts, and other official HOA news.  We do not sell or share the HOA e-mail list with anyone.  Make sure to accept e-mails from MadisonParkhoa @ hotmail.com if you sign up. 

Open Discussion:

Dog Park in Park Road Park, A Review and Petition (On-line)
The floor of the meeting was handed over to Karyn Staley of the Montclaire Neighborhood.  She related her struggles to raise the possibility of designating a section of Park Road Park as a dog park.  The Parks and Recreation Advisory Board meets January 24, 2010 at 6:30pm at the William R. Davie Conference Center in Davie Park. At that meeting, Karyn will formally present her idea for the creation of another dog park in the South District.   Karyn noted that there are no current plans within the Parks and Recreation Department for the development of any future dog parks.  Her petition may be accessed through the Montclaire website on NeighborhoodLink.com.
Eudora Alston stridently questioned Karyn with regard to the on-line petitioning provider that Karyn had chosen to use to collect signatures.  Eudora strongly reiterated her concern that spamming e-mails had come back to her computer as a result of having signed on-line.

Raising the Participation of Dues Paying HOA Members

A thought was brought up to consider mailing a “bill for HOA membership dues” to each household in Madison Park as a way to increase participation in the Association as well as increase the HOA’s paid membership.  A further refinement of the mail billing method was the suggestion to “test mail” several streets in the neighborhood and review the results.
New Members/First Time Attendees 

3 new members were in attendance:
Paige and Jaret Sweet – Longwood

Daniel Beckham – Wedgewood Dr.
Adjournment

8:47pm
